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Fore,,'ord 

Cooperation is a critical ingredient in successful 
law enforcement. This report describes a cooperative 
international association linking the police forces 
of 136 nations and dedicated to mutual assistance in 
pursuing international criminal cases. 

Today's mobile criminals with passports can move in 
and out of jurisdictions without accountability. 
They often leave a trail of victims in countries 
throughout the world. With the growth in inter­
national crimes--drug trafficking, money laundering, 
electronic fund manipulations--it is essential that 
we eliminate the artificial criminal havens often 
created by national boundaries. 

Through cooperation among the 136 member nations' 
police forces, the INTERPOL system helps solve im­
portant international criminal cases and enhance 
joint efforts to suppress and prevent criminal 
activity. With sophisticated information exchange 
capabilities, INTERPOL can assist member police 
agencies in tracking down fugitives who then can be 
detained and extradited. 

The name INTERPOL is widely recognized allover 
the world. Less well known to local law enforcement 
are the kinds of assistance available through 
INTERPOL. Although INTERPOL has no powers of 
arrest, the association places a global network of 
services at the disposal of member police agencies. 

This report summarizes a survey of the role of 
INTERPOL within the framework of United States law 
enforcement and reports on initiatives addressing 
major crime problems that are transnational in ori­
gin and mUltinational in scope. 

The National Institute of Justice hopes the report 
will serve as a guide for law enforcement and crimi­
nal justice agencies to the crime-fighting resources 
available through INTERPOL. 

James K. Stewart 
Director 
National Institute of Justice 
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Preface 

United States' membership in the International Crim­
inal Police Organization (INTERPOL), authorized by 
an Act of Congress in 1938p has grown into one of 
the very important instruments for American law 
enforcement and criminal justice. Specifically, it 
functions 

--to assist law enforcement officials, at their 
request, in performance of their duties; 

--to discourage and prevent evasions of the law 
by tracing and capturin~ criminal fugitives; and 

-to address new forms of crime that are spawned 
by advances of modern technology such as terror­
ism, money-laundering, and electronic funds trans­
fer fraud; traffic in drugs, guns, and stolen art 
masterpieces; counterfeit currency and financial 
instruments. 

The INTERPOL system, through cooperation among the 
police forces of its 136 member nations, helps solve 
important international criminal cases and con-
stantly seeks ways to improve the methods and facil­
ities of cooperation toward suppression and preven­
tion of criminal activity. 

This Guide, a brief summary of the American experi­
ence, has been prepared as a resource for the law 
enforcement and criminal justice communities and 
for the information of legislators. 
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What INTERPOL I§ 

Notes from a casebook 

St. Petersburg, Florida 

Police investigation of the cold-blooded shooting 
death of a narcotics officer led to a man named 
William Haake. Detective Don Quire had a warrant for 
Haake's arrest but was unable to locate him. 

Haake, recently settled in the city, had received 
some notoriety as a free-spending man-about-town, a 
party-loving high roller. Immediately after the 
killing he was not to be found. 

The police department put out an APB across Florida 
and nearby States. Then Detective Quire received 
information the man had obtained a passport in a 
fictitious name, "Michael Eastman." Evidentlv he was 
fleeing abroad out of Quire's reach--except that 
Quire called I~TERPOL in Washington. 

Albuquerque, New Mexico 

Police arrested a local businesswoman, 1\1rs. Ada 
Griscom, on bad check and fraud charges, but the 
District Attorney, because of peculiar circum­
stances, was hesitant about taking the case to 
trial. 

Mrs. Griscom, a newcomer to Albuquerque, had bought 
and furnished a luxurious home, had rented prime 
space in the business district, and had announced 
she was opening an American branch of the Saudi 
Arabian Bank of Brussels, Belgium. She said she was 
handling large-scale loans of oil-rich Arabs' money 
at attractive interest rates. '!-.lat urally , borrowers 
would have to pay certain expenses and commissions 
in advance. 

She had quickly established herself in the social 
and business community. She was a short plump 
woman, flashy in dress, but many people found her 
charming, even glamorous, when she let it become 
known her bank was an interest of the royal family 
of Saudi Arabia. 

When her checks started bouncing and she was ar­
rested, she had ready explanations. She guaranteed 
everything would be made good as soon as her associ­
ate, :v1r. Yosef Ayoub, head of the bank in Brussels, 
learned of her cash flow problems. She promised to 
bring $50,000 to court for restitution and charges 
were dropped. 

After she failed to make the promised restitution 
Chief Deputy District Attorney Robert Schwartz' had 
her rearrested and indicted; but he was concerned 
about the outcome of a trial when he learned a sur­
prising number of respectable citizens, including 
some of her victims, continued to trust and admire 
her. 

He felt that although her check transactions were 
solid evidence of fraud, her skill with glib ex­
planations and her friends as character witnesses 
might keep a jury from convicting her. He needed 
facts on her relationship with the bank in Brussels, 
but that information was thousands of miles away in 
a foreign jurisdiction. There was no way he couln 
get it--except by calling INTERPOL in Washington. 

San Francisco, California 

Police investigating a triple shooting on 'V1cAlister 
Street, in the HRight-Ashbury section, filed murder 
charges against Ernest Kirkwood, an ex-convict with 
a record of violent felony arrests. As soon as a 
warrant was issued he disappeared. 

Inspectors Earl Sanders and Napoleon Hendrix traced 
him from one hiding place to another, until they re­
ceived information he had gone to the island of 
Jamaica; from there, they learned, he was in flight 
to West Africa, changing planes in England. 

With an assist from the FBI and Scotland Yard, the 
fugitive was intercepted at Heathrow Airport, Lon­
don; Sanders and Hendrix moved for his extradition. 

But a complication cteveloped. Kirkwood had been ac­
tive in the so-called "communes" of San Francisco. 
Now he appealed to the British courts for political 
asylum. In actuality, members of those communes had 
engaged in armed robbery, extortion, and drug deal­
ing, but Kirkwood described them as "revolutionary 
associations" and told the British authorities that 
if returned to the United States he would face 
"m'uel, inhuman, and degradin~" puni.shment in vio­
lation of the Convention on Human Rights. 

He acquired a British lawyer skilled in pleading 
cases of that type, and they induced the European 
Commission on Human Rights to conduct an investiga­
tion. 

Sanders and Hendrix had to suspend action on the 
case in San Francisco while Kirkwood maneuvered for 
freedom in London, 6,000 miles away. It was possible 
the British court might free him without anyone 
being there to refute his allegations. . 
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Inspector Sanders called INTERPOL in Washington to 
ask if it could help. 

Terminal Island, California 

David Allan Smith escaped from the Federal prison by 
boat after a shootout with guards. Deputy U.S. Mar­
shal Tony Lopez knew this would not be an easy case. 

Smith, at 28, had been a career criminal since the 
age of 19, with arrests in cities from New Orleans 
to Oklahoma City for thefts, frauds, and check for­
geries. Now he be~an specializin~ in credit card 
frauds and rental car swindles. 

Tracking Smith, Lopez learned that he had made his 
way to Florida, had obtained passports in false 
names for himself, his wife, and his Sf 'all son, and 
that he had fled to Europe with them. Lopez telexed 
INTERPOL in Wa,shington; making a request for as­
sistance in locating the fugitive. 

North Olmstead, Ohio 

Police were called to the Geiger home and found the 
middle-aged couple had been gruesomely murdered, 
hacked by multiple knife wounds. There were no wit­
nesses. 

Investigation by Detective Ser~eant Dennis Sefcek 
led him to focus on the couple's son, Gordon, 26, 
who had been estranged from his parents. Gordon was 
said to be living in Australia in a small town 
named Bathurst, and Sefcek wanted to question him. 

He placed an overseas call to police in Bathurst, 
but they would only promise to refer the inquiry to 
Australian police headquarters in Canberra. 

North Olmstead is a small, quiet suburban community 
outside Cleveland and its police department is 
small. Sefcek felt a need for help with this case; 
he tried a phone call to the FBI office in Cleve-
land. They had no jurisdiction, an agent there said, 
but "Why don't you contact INTERPOL?" 

In North Olmstead there had never been occasion for 
contact with INTERPOL nor for knowing anythin~ 
about it. Sefcek found a calling number in his 
National Law Enforcement Telecommunications System 
(NLETS) directory and teletyped a request: Could 
INTERPOL help locate the young man? Could it help 
develop information about Gordon's recent movements 
in Australia? 

New York, New York 
Inspector Paul Vitrano's or~anized crime case seemed 
to be going nowhere after 5 months, even after the 
Federal Strike Force joined the investigation. 

2 What INTERPOL is 

Then suddenly, the dapper little Englishman 
appeared. 

Two of Vitrano's detectives from the District Attor­
ney's special squad were on surveillance of Jimmy's 
Lounge, a mobsters' hangout on the Lower East Side, 
when the Httle guy arrived by taxi and went in. fie 
was short and elderly, moved briskly, wore clothes 
with style, and spoke with an English accent. He 
seemed entirely out of place in those scruffy sur­
roundings but, they learned from wiretaps, he was 
meeting Vince Rizzo and they became curious. 

Rizzo, the main target of the investig-ation at that 
time, was a known racketeer involved in heroin, 
loansharking, and extortion--but the investigators 
felt sure he was also involved in something else, 
something really bi~, which they had yet to dis­
cover. l\1aybe the well-dressed stranger would cause 
some fresh leads to open up. 

Vitrano's detectives trailed him to a midtown hotel 
and learned he was registered as Tony Grant from 
London, England; but when they searched criminal 
records--city, State, and Pederal--they drew blanks 
everywhere. Tony Grant was totally unknown to lawmen 
in the United States, a complete mystery ... 

Until Inspector Vitrano sent a request to INTERPOL 
in Washington; could they ID this Tony Grant, and 
check if there was a criminal history on him any­
where? 

Washington, D.C. 
These requests for assistance were received at the. 
INTERPOL bureau, now located at 15th and H Streets 
NW. in midtown Washington, as part of a stream of 
messages arriving daily from city police, State 
troopers, county sheriffs, prosecutors, and Federal 
agents in all parts of the United States and from 
foreign countries. Another stream of messages is 
dispatched from these offices every day. 

The bureau occupies several floors of the building, 
guarded by its own security checkpoints. A wall map 
of the world in the reception area suggests the 
bureau's range of interests and commitments. A pro­
fusion of computer terminals in the offices and work 
rooms confirm that its principal operations mode is 
communications. 

That the SUbstance of its concerns is crime--
criminal activity of every conceivable kind by peo­
ple around the world--is not outwardly obvious. The 
men and women going about their business here would 
fit a description of almost any contemporary 
management-service organization. 

But they do have a special sort of involvement, 
whether with a cop-killer, a lady con artist, a 
"revolutionary commune" member, a jail-breaking 
swindler, a patricide, or any other of the myriad 
offenders who come to their notice. 



The emotions, whether excitement or revulsion that 
stir the communities where such offenders hav~ their 
moments of notoriety are generally absent here. In 
these offices, each offender is the subject of some 
sort of puzzle to which the men and women of 
INTERPOL have a special set of keys. 

As requests for assistance arrive, they are checked 
in and coded by technical staff, then entered into 
the INTERPOL Case Tracking System (lCTS), a 
computer-controlled index of persons, organizations, 
and other crime information items. The ICTS conrlucts 
automatic searches of new entries, retrieving those 
with association for international crime. 

Simultaneously, the assistance requests are chan­
neled to senior staff members serving as INTERPOL 
Case Investigators. 

INTERPOL Case Investigator in action 

T~e INTERPOL Case Investigator is a relatively new 
kmd of law enforcement professional in the United 
States. Typically, he or she is a veteran investi­
g~tor from one of the prir ,cipal ?ederal agencies, 
':"Ith a strong background of field experience that 
Includes exposure to foreign criminal police work. 

Each is on loan from one of the regular agencies and 
has to make the switch from its specialized activity 
to the broadest range of investi~ative subjects and 
methods. No one here will ever get credit for solv­
~ng a case, since the nature of the job is to facil­
Itate the work of others. But there is a fascination 
to an investigator in having a whole world of in­
vestigative resources at his fingertips and an un­
ending variety of criminal problems and mysteries to 
which he may have to apply them. 

The Case Investigator never knows but that the next 
case dropped on his desk will be a stolen Rembrandt 
th.e ,gun used. in an atte~pt to assassinate a prime ' 
ml~lster, a. kIdnapped UhIld, a flamboyant swindler 
of internatIOnal banks, a narcotics traffic ring­
leader, a band of contrabandistas, or a fugitive 
from a murder charge. 

Some cases seem simple when they first come in. 

In the. matter of the Florida cop-killer, the Case 
Investtgator decided an international wanted notice 
was called for. 

For several months the fugitive, Haake, remained 
undetected. Then one morning, as a staff technician 
in the We.shington INTERPOL office was processing 
incomi~g radio messages from overseas and entering 
names 10 the INTERPOL Case Tracking System (lCTS) 
computer, the screen lit up with a ''hit.'' 

This particular message was from Spain and said 
their police had arrested a United States citizen , 

Michael Eastman, as he was crossing the border from 
France and that they were holdin~ him on illep,'al 
dr~gs and weapons charges. 

The ICTS computer in Washington was associating the 
name "Michael Eastman" with one it had on the index 
as an alias of William Haake, Florida fugitive. The 
INTERPOL Case Investigator immediately notified De­
tective Quire, who moved quickly for extradition 
proceedings. 

To start with, the identification of the prisoner 
had to be verified. Quire assembled documents that 
the INTERPOL Case Investigator transmitted to au­
thorities in Spain. The actual extraditiol" had to be 
requested through the Office of International Af­
fairs of the. Criminal Division in the Justice 
Department. 

Then a complication developed. Florida law permits 
capital punishment; Spanish law does not. Under its 
extradition treaty with the United States Spain can 
refuse extradition where an accused wouid be at risk 
of capital punishment if brought to trial. 

The INTERPOL Case Investigator now channeled com­
munications between Florida and Spanish authorities 
on the question: If Florida would agree not to im-
pose the death penalty in the event of conviction, 
would Spain honor the extradition request? It would. 
This agreement clears the way for the fugitive's ex­
tradition to the United States as soon as he com­
pletes the sentence imposed for crimes committed in 
Spain. 

The Albuquerque matter was a little more compli­
cated from the start. Since the Prosecutor, Robert 
Schwartz, needed information from Brussels, the Case 
Investigator at the INTERPOL bureau in Washington 
telexed a request to the Belgian INTERPOL bureau. 

Each country belonging to INTERPOL maintains a 
special office for such contacts. 

The request was channeled to Inspector Maurice 
Ricour of the Brussels police force. He investi-
gated through the banking com:nunity of Brussels and 
found that the bank with which I\1rs. Griscom claimed 
association did not exist and never had. At the 
address she had given as its location Inspector 
Ricour found a hotel. 

He interviewed the hotel manager, who recognized the 
name of the person "vIrs. Griscom had said was head 
of the bank, Yosef Ayoub. He had been a guest at the 
hotel but had since returned to his native Lebanon. 

Back in the United States, when the Case Investiga­
tor transmitted the report from Brussels to Schwartz 
in Albuquerque, the Prosecutor felt his case was 
strengthening. But to wind up a loose end, could 
they investigate the facts behind,lIJ1rs. Griscom's 
claimed association with Ayoub and the Saudi Arabian 
royal family? 
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For that, the Case Investigator radioed a message to 
the INTERPOL bureau of Lebanon. The request became 
an assignment for a Beirut police officer who 
located Ayoub and interviewed him. Ayoub disclaimed 
ever having any connection with the royal family or 
business dealings with the lady in question. 

Beirut radioed the information to Washington and 
the Case Investigator transmitted it to Albuquerque, 
where the prosecutor could now feel confident l1is 
case was complete--except for one more problem: 

In New '\1exico courts, radio messages from forei~n 
police were not admissible as evidence. 

Schwartz was on the line again to INTERPOL: Could 
they get the Bel~ian police officer to testify in 
person at the trial? The Case Investigator went back 
on the telex to INTERPOL-Brussels, obtaining their 
a~eement and ar:lvising on arrangements for 
Inspector Ricour's visit. 

The lady con artist was tried, convicted, and sen­
tenced to serve time. But that did not close the 
case for INTERPOL. 

While out on $100,000 bond awaiting aopeal she 
absconded, fleeing to Europe. 

So Albuquerque was back on the line for help in 
locating her and bringing her back. In Washington, 
the Case Investhr,ator ordered a telex message to the 
INTERPOL bureau of France--following a tip Schwartz 
had received--requesting assistance, which was 
granted. Within days, Paris police located her at 
the Hotel George V and made the arrest. 

Chief Deputy District t\ ttorney Robert Schwartz ap­
plied for extrac.ition and the INTERPOL Case Inves­
tigator closed his file on the case--at least for 
the time being. 

The San Francisco matter presented the 8ase Inves­
tigator with a different sort of problem. He fi~ured 
the initial response to the murder suspect's maneu­
vers for asylum was to monitor proceedings of the 
British court. Be arran~ed for reports by the le~al 
attache at the American Embassy in London and by a 
Scotland Yard officer for transmittal to the de­
tectives in San Francisco. 

Proceedin~s stretched out for more than a year, but 
Sanders and Hendrix were thus able to maintain con­
tact with the case. 

As the final hearing stage approached, Washington 
notified them. They traveled to London and presented 
evidence that the char~es against Kirkwood were en­
tirely a criminal matter without political over-
tones. 

The court ruled for extradition, and the detectives 
escorted their man back to San Francisco for trial 
in the California courts. 

4 What INTERPOL is 

In the case of the Terminal Island jail breaker, 
David Allan Smith, INTERPOL arran~ed for an inter­
national wanted notice. 

On information that Smith was living with his wife 
and small son on a farm in the mountains of Italy, 
the Case Investigator in Washington radioed an in­
vestigation request to the INTERPOL bureau in Rome, 
which transmitted it to the Carabinieri post of that 
district. A surveillance team went out to the farm 
and reported back it seemed to be the right man. 

But before they could complete arrangements to ar­
rest him, Smith moved on. After that he was 
si~hted a number of times in France and Germany, 
each time several steps ahead of police. 

A trail of fraudulent credit card receipts in a 
large assortment of names made it quite clear he 
and his family were livinl; well, I;etting about eas­
ily in rented cars, even traveling to the United 
States on bogus passports. 

It happened that while on such a visit he went to 
Denver to pick up some fresh credit cards, usin~ 
faked ID's. An American Express clerk, making a 
routine check of his application, noticed a dis­
crepancy in matching it with his passport. The 
clerk phoned an inquiry to the U.S. Passport Office. 

Smith had achieved notoriety as a prolific forger 
and was the subject of a lookout there. A passport 
officer alerted the U.s. Marshals Service in Denver 
that Smith was in town, and a 1V1arshal tracked him 
down. Smith was arrested as he was about to board a 
chartered aircraft--signed for on another bo~us 
credit card. 

But the Case Investigator could not vet close his 
file. Smith, in an effort to reduce charges and 
prison sentences, offered to disclose information 
about contacts with the Red Brip,'ade terrorist group 
of Italy and about running plastic explosives for 
them between Germany and Italy. 

The Case Investigator radioed the information to the 
INTERPOL bureau of Germany where an investigation 
by the 1V1unich police cm was ordered. Their report, 
radioed back to Washin~ton, was transmitted to the 
Marshals Service and the Federal prosecutor in Den­
ver: :)mith's story was a pack of lies. 

Sometimes the INTERPOL Case Investigator has to 
coordinate investigations in two widely separated 
foreign countries to meet the need of a local police 
officer in the United States. 

In North Olmstead Detective Sergeant Sefcek had 
originally interviewed neighbors, friencis. teachers, 
and local merchants about Gordon Gei~er, and all had 
spoken well of him. But when the Case Investigator, 
at Sefcek's request, asked tho INTERPOL bureau in 
Australia to investigate, the case took an unex­
pected turn. They interviewed Gordon's landlady in 



Bathurst, followed up with inquiries at a banI< in 
Sydney, at the Australian Youth P.tlstel AssociationJ 

and at the Department of Immigration. 

It appeared that Gordon had been leading a double 
life. 

Evidently, the Case Investigator reported to Sefcek, 
Gordon had crElated for himself a fictitious W, com­
plete with false bank account and false passport, in 
the name of ''Rob2rt Jones," actually the name of a 
school chum. 

Australian police also found that Gordon had visited 
Canada, and the Case Investi!:;ator in Washin~ton re­
quested the INTERPOL bureau there to have him 
traced. The Royal Canadian Mounted Police irlenti­
fied the places and dates of "Robert Jones" cross­
ings into and out of Canada. 

Sefcek now had the grim picture of Gordon slippin~ 
out of Australia as ''Robert Jones" and travelin~ to 
the United Stated under that name, c0mmittin~ murder 
alom; the way, then traveling back to Australia t') 

resume his original identity as Gordon Geiger. 

When brought b8:!k to the United States and tried, 
his alibi that he had been in Australia at the time 
his parents were killed did not work. His other in­
tended defense, insanity, failed credibility when 
the elaborate scheme he had concocted and carried 
out was descr'ibed. He was cOllvicted and sentenced. 

The mystery of Tony Grant from England and his 
connection with Vince Rizzo in New York was soon 
solved, but the case fanned out into one of the bi~­
gest or~anized crime investigations of its time. 
The INTERPOL Case Investigator in Washington radi­
oed INTERPOL headquarters in France and, in re­
sponse, received an extensive dossier by radio on 
one Hyman Klebanov, aka ''Tony Grant" and a few other 
aliases. 

He was a colorful international crl)()k wanted by 
police in sevf)ral countries for jewel theft, fraud, 
and swindling and was believed to have settled in 
Argentina. 

The Vitrano-Strike Force investi~ation of Rizzo now 
moved ahead rapidly through surveillance of Tony 
Grant in the United States, while the INTERPOL Case 
Investigator checked him out in South America and 
Europe. 

He opened communications with the INTERPOL bu­
reaus in Buenos Aires and Santiago, leading to the 
disclosure of a large-scale cocaine importation con­
spiracy Rizzo was organizing and to the capture of 
Soboski, the "King of Cocaine." 

By coordinating their investi~ations through 
INTERPOL, the New York and South American lawmen 
also uncovered Rizzo's connection with a counter­
feiting ring stretching from Canada and New York to 
Argentina, Chile, and Japan. 

But these activities seemed to pale beside Rizzo's 
really big operatiom international traffic in 
stolen and counterfeit stocks and bonds--in billion­
dollar quantities. The Case Investigator channeled 
reports between detectives and agents in the United 
States and their opposite numbers in Europe and 
Latin America; Rizzo, Grant, and a score of crime 
syndicate members were arrested and prosecuted. In 
the fallout from the Tony Grant involvement, on­
going investigations disclosed the scheme to swindle 
the Bank of the Vatican, the. Sindona affair, and 
connections of Sicilian drug dealers with terrorists 
and international bankers. 

Making the INTERPOL connection 

The old-fashioned expression ''long arm ot' the law" 
takes on new and modern meanin~ when INTERPOL 
capabilities are considered, with a reach <.'ircling 
the globe available to any law enforcement a~encv in 
the United States, even the smallest and most 
remote. 

In effect, the police resources of 136 nations 
arounrl the world are accessible to them--and the 
service is free of charge. 

'VIoroover1 INTERPOL provides the only practical 
means by which most local enforcement authorities 
can pursue a criminal matter outside the country. 

To do the same thing without INTERPOL, a local 
police department would need personnel with forei~n 
language capabilities, with knowledge of a for-eign 
country's criminal code and criminal justice system, 
with cor.tacts to establish credibility among the 
foreign authorities. It would also need a budget 
for foreign travei and communications. 

Some Federal agencies, such as the FBI, Drug En­
forcement Administration (DEA), Customs, and Secret 
Service, have developed their 0 .... 'Tl contacts auroad 
over a period of time and have agents stationed in 
some foreign countries, but the contacts are select­
ive and the foreign stations are limited. Those 
agencies use INTERPOL connections to supple-
ment their own contacts or to coordinate with for­
eign police when multinational investigations are 
being pursued. 

Since the U.S. National Central Bureau (USNCB) is 
linked to the NLETS, all of the more than 20,000 
local police departments across the United States 
have access to it throu~h their own terminals. There 
are also, of course, the telephone, Western Union, 
and ',he mails. 

All transactions are conducted with an eye to rights 
of privacy and confidentiality. Every case handled 
by the USNCB is screened for compliance with Federal 
statutes, re~ulations, Department of Justice policy, 
the INTERPOL constitution, and international stand-
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ards on investigations and exchange of criminal 
information. 

'Requests for investigative assistance are required 
to be made in writing on a departmental letterhead 
or some other form of ''hard copy" when a telecommu­
nications system is used, identifying the requester, 
specifying the nature of the criminal activity under 
investigation and the relevance of any individual 
mentioned to the investigation. Under the INTERPOL 
constitution, inquiries with political, religious, 
racial, or military elements or overtones do not 
qualify for INTERPOL assistance and are rejected by 
the USNCB and by other member countries. 

What is covered 

The offenses and requests for investigative assist­
ance received by the USNCB range broadly from mur­
der, robbery, narcotics violations, illicit firearms 
traffic, and larr;e frauc;ls, to counterfeiting, stolen 
works of art, bank swindles, and locating fugitives 
for arrest and extradition. The bureau also receives 
investigative requests for criminal histories, li-
cense checks, and other ID verifications. Sometimes 
location of persons lost or missing in a foreign 
country is requested or other matters of a humani­
tarian nature are subjects of inquiry. Through 
INTERPOL, witnesses may be located and interviewed 
and weapons or vehicles traced. In principle, the 
cooperation extended by foreign police at:;encies to 
law enforcement in the United States covers any and 
all matters of legitimate criminal investic;;ation. 

Cooperation: A two-way street 

Law enforcement authorities in foreign member coun­
tries use the INTERPOL network to obtain assistance 
regarding their own fugitives, missing persons, or 
criminal investigative matters within the United 
States. The USNCB in Washington channels each re­
quest to a Fedel'al, State, or local enforcement 
agency or retrieves criminal information from com­
puterized storage systems. 

Foreign investigative requests are handled the same 
way as domestic: they are checked in at the USNCB 
by technical support staff, entered into the ICTS 
computer, then channeled to the Case Investigators 
who decide if and how each case should be handled. 
The USNCB, at its discretion, will reject a request 
it considers improper under INTERPOL rules, and the 
bureavs of all other INTERPOL members have toe 
same option. 

A request is considered legitimate if it meets these 
criteria: 

1) It relates to a serious crime that has been 
committed in the country making the request, and the 
offense would be considered a violation of criminal 
law if it had been committed in the United States. 
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2) There is a link between the crime and the in­
dividual about whom information or other police as­
sistance is being requested. 

3) The crime is not of a political, military, re­
ligious, or racial nature--INTERPOL rules exclude 
these from consideration. 

The system, including these criteria, assures a do­
mestic police officer that in cooperating with a 
foreign police entity the assistance requested is 
legal and proper. The USNCB Case Investigators eval­
uate foreign requests accordingly. After that, the 
procedure is similar to that of domestic requests. 

Sometimes this brings a Case Investigator into a 
criminal matter circling the globe. The West German 
bureau of INTERPOL was searching for a fugitive 
wanted on charges of forl5ery and fraud. INTERPOL 
headquarters distributed an international wanted 
notice on him to all members. In time, his trail was 
picked up in Japan, and the INTERPOL bureau there 
put a message on the communications network stating 
he was sailing as a crew member on a Danish ship 
bound for Los Angeles. 

In Washint:;ton, the message from Japan, when entered 
into the leTS computer, matched with the earlier en­
try from the international wanted notice and flashed 
a ''hit'' on the screen. The IN"TERPOL Case Investit:;a­
tor decided tl'":: Immigration and Naturalization Serv­
ice (INS) unit in Los Angeles was probably in the 
best position to handle the matter and sent a photo­
facsimile copy of the wanted notice. INS identified 
the fugitive and made the arrest. The Case Investi­
gator notified the German bureau of INTERPOL; its 
judicial aut:lOrities sent documents for an extradi­
tion hearing in Los Angeles; a Federal court ordered 
extradition and the USNCB Case Investigator telexed 
German police they could come pick up their fugi-
tive. . 

Sometimes the Case Investigator finds a transocean 
saga continuing into a cross-country trek before the 
file is closed. 

In September 1983, the Director of the General Serv­
ices Agency of Liberia absconded with a million 
dollars of his government's money, fleeing ''without 
a trace" according to a war'rant Liberia issued in 
November. In February 1984, the fugitive, Charles 
McArthur Taylor, became the subject of an inter­
national wanted notice. His trail was picked up in 
London as he was departing by air for San Francisco. 

The USNCB in Washington now received a telex re­
quest from the INTERPOL bureau in Monrovia, Liberia, 
to detain Taylor until his extradition could be ar­
ranged. The Case Investit:;ator decided San Fran­
cisco's Office o( Custorps could handle it, but the 
message arrived too late. The fugitive had passed 
through. 

However, his Customs oeclaration on entering the 
country showed an address in New Brunswick, N"ew 



Jersey. In April, the INTERPOL Case Investigator 
telexed the Chief of Police there, requesting the 
suspected fugitive be placed under surveillance. 

lVIeanwhile, the money was being traced; it had alleg­
edly been paid out to a New York firm, International 
Earthmoving and Equipment, Inc. On INTERPOL's re­
quest to investigate, New York police found it was a 
fictitious company and bank account set up by the 
Liberian ex-official solely for this scam. 

While New Brunswick police were awaiting documents 
for verifying the fugitive's identity, he moved on 
to Somerville, lVIassachusetts. The Case Investigator 
turned to the U.S. lVIarshals Service for surveillance 
followup, positive identification, and an arrest. 
INTERPOL then notified Liberia to get the extradi­
tion process going and take their man back. 

There are also instances when, by responding; to a 
foreign police request, an American police depart­
ment serves its own interest. For example, the New 
York City department started an inv~sti!~ation of a 
$10 million securities theft case that they had to 
shelve because they had no suspects and all leads 
ran out. 

About two months later they were asked to supply 
criminal histories to the Swiss police on two Ameri­
cans arrested attempting to cash $2 million worth of 
stolen bonds in Lugano. 

The request came from Switzerland to the USNCB, 
where an LNTERPOL Case Investigator linked the 
suspects to New York, and the New York department 
connected their loot to the $10 milion bond theft. 
In Switzerland the two Americans, along with two 
Italian accomplices, were convicted and imprisoned 
while New York police, in tandem with the FBI, 
developed new investigative leads on a criminal 
organization engaged in theft and fencing of securi­
ties. The USNCB continued to serve as communica­
tions link between the New York and Swiss 
investigations. 

Some investigative material moving between countries 
through INTERPOL is highly dramatic, such as the 
identification in the United States of the gun used 
for the attempted assassination of Pope John Paul II 
in Rome. lVIuch of it, however, is routine, though 
vital to the processes of criminal justice in this 
and other countries. In the small border town of 
Blaine, State of Washington, the U.S. Customs agent 
stopped a man named Silverman with seven undeclared 
oil paintings concealed in his station wagon and 
charged him with smuggling. 

Notice to the Canadian bureau of INTERPOL in Ottawa 
immediately solved a Toronto burglary, since those 
paintings were on record as having been stolen 
there. Then a criminal record check transmitted by 
the Ottawa bureau to Washington revealed the man had 
a 20-year career in smuggling, credit card fraud, 
heroin trafficking, and check fraud, as well as art 

swindles in France, Lebanon, Sweden, and Canada. fIe 
became part of an ongoing investigation into a 
multinational criminal gang, based in "vtontreal and 
notorious for its past involvement in the ''French 
Connection" heroin case. 

The "Man From INTERPOL" 

These cases, lifted at random from the files of 
INTERPOL in Washington, provide a brief glimpse into 
a seemingly unconventional police organization whose 
function is not always clearly understood. 

As crime stories go, the real-life cases on these 
pages may seem very unlike those served up in tele­
vision shows where "INTERPOL" is occasionally 
brought into the narrative. In recent performances, 
the fictional investigator barks an order to his as­
sistant, "Check with INTERPOL!" and that's it; but 
several generations back in television history, 
"INTERPOL" was the center of the action. 

Some people believe this was the cause of general 
misunderstanding about the real-life INTERPOL among 
the general public and legislators as well as within 
the law enforcement community. Briefly, this is 
what happened: 

A program called "rhe lVIan From INTERPOL" attained 
considerable popularity in the early days of tele­
vision with a series of fictional stories depicting 
the adventures of a purported "international agent" 
with some such name as "Inspector Duval." It caught 
the public fancy and has since been made into a pro­
totype for a species of television drama spawning 
heroic main characters ranging from ''The lVIan from 
U.N.C.L.E." to "James Bond," and from ''Indiana 
Jones" to "lVIr. 1'." 

In most of these, one basic appeal is the exotic 
foreign settings of the fictional event and the im­
age of a rugged, handsome fellow zipping about un­
restrained by geographical boundaries and single­
handedly zapping the bad guys. 

Another feature is that the fictional "international 
agent" frequently ignores due process of law, per­
forms searches and seizures without legal limita­
tion, and gets out of a tight spot by a display of 
fabulously accurate guns hooting. He may often, 
with impunity, violate the laws of gravity. 

As a consequence of the popularity of this type of 
entertainment, INTERPOL officials, when speaking to 
groups or writing articles, often feel impelled to 
offer disclaimers of the ''Supercop'' or ''Super sleuth" 
image and to explain patiently that the actual 
INTERPOL has no "international agents" hurdling na­
tional frontiers to make love to native beauties and 
to collar masterminds of crime. 
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Still, thanks to the power of television, the fic­
tional image has survived. Many Americans, includ­
ing law enforcement people, carry an impression that 
INTERPOL is a fiction, or that it is some sort of 
clandestine organization using a fictional tacade as 
a "cover," or that at the other extreme it is 
merely a routine system for exchange of police in­
formation that has been falsely glamorized by the 
media. 

The confusion partly helps to explain why law en­
forcement professionals have been slow to acquire 
familiarity with the INTERPOL system. 

On the record, the American law enforcr ment commu­
nity has been hesitant to recognize the advantages, 
or the necessity, of international cooperation. The 
United States did not join until 15 years after 
INTERPOL had been established, and for the initial 
30 years of its membership, the United States' com­
mitment and p'lrticipation were minimal. 

The reasons are understandable in that since its 
founding as a Nation this country has carried a 
firm dedication to the principle of local policin~ 
and a strong rejection of the idea of national 
police authority--a tradition derived from our pre-
18th century British heritage carried over into the 
20th century. 

Thus while foreign countries with their ml.tional 
police authorities could reach out to each other for 
cooperation on mutual problems, police responsibili­
ties in the United States have traditionally been 
fragmented geographically and segmented by special-
ties in Federal matters of law enforcement. 

In effect, large numbers of police officers, Federal 
agents, and other criminal justice professionals may 
not have had opportunities or occasion to learn a­
bout INTERPOL. That explains why, after close to a 
half century of membership, the U.S. law enforcement 
community often asks what exactly is INTERPOL? 

INTER PO L identified 

INTERPOL is the world association of national police 
forces established for mutual assistance in the de­
tection and deterrence of international crimes and 
criminals. Its aim is to facilitate cooperation for 
those purposes among the police of member countries, 
despite differences of language, culture, and sys­
tems of criminal justice. 

Founded in 1923, INTERPOL ceased operation during 
World War II. It was reorganized in 1946 and a~ain 
in 1956 to reflect ~rowth of the organization as 
well as changes in the scope and nature of inter­
national crime. 

By the early 1980's, it was again felt that moderni­
zation in management and technology were imperative 
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to meet the challenges of international crime growth 
an:j complexity. Expert advisory groups on manage­
ment, fiscal affairs, and telecommunications were 
set to work to assure the organization operates at 
state-of-the-art levels in the final decades of this 
century. 

It was originally named the International Criminal 
Police Commission, but in 1956, the word "Commis­
sion" was changed to "Organization" with the acronym 
"INTERPOLI1 added. 

INTERPOL's concern is with a broad range of of­
fenses, but emphasis changes from time to time as 
new international crime patterns emerge. High on the 
list now are international terrorism and assassina­
tions, narcotics traffic and money laundering, fi­
nancial fraud, traffic in stolen works of art, and 
apprehension of fugitives. 

Starting with less than two dozen members at its in­
ception in 1923, the organization grew to embrace 
136 nations by the mid-1980's. The membership roster 
somewhat parallels that of the United Nations, with 
notable exceptions such as the Soviet Union and 
several of its East European neighbors; but Romania, 
Hungary, and Yugoslavia are members; Cuba, Vietnam, 
and Brazil ar,e dropouts. The member countries range 
in size from tiny 1VIonaco to the geographically vast 
and populous Peoples Republic of China. 

Unlike the United Nations, no country has veto oower 
in INTERPOL and there is no council of member 
countries with special authority. 

Legal status 

INTERPOL is something of a legal curiosity. It con­
ducts intergovernmental activities, but it is not 
based on an international treaty, convention, or 
similar legal instrument. It is founded on a consti­
tution written by a group of police officers who did 
not submit it for diplomatic signatures, nor have 
they ever submitted it for ratification by !5overn­
ments. 

Nevertheless, the organization received almost in­
stant official recognition. Governments began ap­
plying for membership immediatp',y after its forma­
tion, appointing delegates t appropriating funds for 
dues, and otherwise acting in accordance with the 
organization's rules and regulations. The League of 
Nations, wpqe it was in existence, gave it de facto 
omcial re .!ognition by mandating to it the admini­
stration (If the 1929 League of Nations Convention on 
the Suppression of Counterfeiting. A number of in­
ternatioml official bodies have affiliated with 
INTEP.~OL, such as the Council of Europe, the C;us­
toms Cooperation Council, and the International 
Narcotics Control Council. The United Nations Econ­
omic and Social Council has granted it official 
status as an intergovernmental agency. 



A significant aspect of INTERPOL's legal status is 
that member governments have not delegated to it any 
powers or authority. For this reason, it must func­
tion wholly within the limits of the laws of each 
member country as well as within the provisions of 
its own constitution. That explains why INTERPOL 
itself h&.s no powers of arrest, nor of search and 
seizure, nor authority to conduct criminal investi­
gations. These powers are exercised by the police of 
member nations themselves. 

l'v1oreover, in its function of facilitating coopera-
tion among member police agencies~ INTERPOL must 
deal exclusively with "common law" crimes; its con­
stitutionAl mandate rigorously excludes involvement 
with political, military, racial, or religious mat-
ters. 

Organization 

INTERPOL has a two-tiered structure comprising a 
world headqua.rters establishment called the General 
Secretariat and a network of National Central 
Bureaus (NCB's), one in each member country. 

The organization operates under a constitution that 
designates a General Assembly as its !5overnin~ auth­
ority, representing all member nations. Each member 
nation has one vote in the General Assembly, regard­
less of size, importance, or financial contribution. 
The assembly meets annually, each time in a differ­
ent country, to receive reports, rjeiJate issues, con­
sider policies and proposals, elect officers, and 
designate committees for delving into problems. Ex­
penses of the or~anization are met by annual dues 
paid by each member on a sliding scale that con­
siders the member's size and economic strength. 
Members determine their own level of dues payment 
subject to approval by the General Assembly. The 
annual budget is around $6 million, of which the 
United States' dues are a little over 5 percent. 

The General Assembly elects a president and three 
vice presidents, no two of whom may be from the same 
continent. They, together with nine delegates and 
two auditors, form a 15-member Executive Committee 
that monitors fulfillment of the General Assembly 
decisions and oversees the work of the General 
Secretariat at headquarters. 

World headquarters: The General Secretariat 

This has been located since 1967 in St.-Cloud, a 
suburb of Paris, France. Due to recent growth of 
INTERPOL and forecasts of its expansion to the end 
of the century, its plans are to transfer the head­
quarters to the city of Lyons in central France, 
where new facilities, designed to meet future needs, 
are being constructed. 

INTERPOL's chief executive officer at headquarters 
is the Secretary General, selected by the Executive 
Committee and endorsed by the General Assembly, for 
a 5-year term that may be renewed. He directs a 
staff of professional, technical, and support per­
sonnel numbering about 225 in the mid 1980's--a 
surprisingly spare staff for an international orga­
nization of such wide-ranging interests. 

There are three divisions. 

The Police Coordination Division is the central core 
of the entire organization. It mana~es liaison with 
and among the NCB's and the channels for assistance 
requests between police of one country and another. 
This division also manages the criminal records sys­
tems and selective cumulative files, includin~ one 
with more than 3.3 million names of international 
criminals, arranged alphabetically and phonetically 
and accommodating all languages, including Chinese. 
Another unique system has test examples of all cur­
rencies of the world, both authentic and counter­
feit, including cumUlative records on counterfeits 
in circulation. There are also selective systems of 
case files, fingerprints, and mug shots, and indexes 
covering boats, autos, aircraft, and other objects 
in common use by criminal enterprises. 

The other two divisions provide arlministra tive serv­
ices and conduct research. The Administrative Divi­
sion ooerates INTERPOL's vital telecommunications 
syste~s, centering on its global police radio net-
work, supplemented by teletype, teleohone, facsim-
ile, and postal services, for linking the General 
Secretariat with the worldwide network of National 
Central Bureaus. The Research Division assembles and 
analyzes information on cri'11e subjects of special 
interest to the membership and on topics to be dis­
cussed and voted on at General Assemblies. 

The General Secretariat, mainly through its Police 
Coordination Division, directly intervenes in more 
than 50,000 cases a year. It issues 700 to 800 in­
ternational wanted notices a year against persons 
and nearly 250 international notices about stolen 
property. It supplies more than 20,000 reports to 
the National Central Bureaus for them to act upon 
and, in 1984, transmitted about 800,000 radio tele­
type messages. 

Mainly through its Research Division, the General 
Secretariat also publishes a monthly journal for 
confidential distribution, special-subject stUdies 
such as those on hostage taking, drug traffic, type­
writer ID, rented car theft, international fraUd, 
computer crime, and so on, and the unique "Counter­
feits &. Forgeries Review." 
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The NCB's 

Each member nation establishes and controls its own 
National Central Bureau. The bureaus differ widely 
from each other in size and amount of activity, 
from a one-man office to elaborate facilities em­
ploying substantial staff and equipment. The United 
States has one of the larger and more active bu­
reaus. 

Each NCB has a triple responsibility--maintaining 
open channels to all police units in its own coun­
try, connections with the NCB's of all foreign coun­
tries, and liaison with the General Secretariat. 

The National Central bureaus are, in effect, points 
of contact :;.mong member countries for the coordina­
tion or international criminal investigative re­
quirements, whether transmitting assistance re­
quests, exchanging criminal information, or facili-
ta ting investigations. 

In principle, this places a global network of police 
services at the disposal of any police officer with 
a problem involving a foreign jurisdiction. 

There is usually a Chief appointed from among the 
nation's professional police officers--sometimes as 
a full-time assignment, sometimes as an addition to 
other duties. He is usually a member of his coun­
try's delegation to the INTERPOL General Assembly. 

In most foreign countries, the INTERPOL NCB is a 
component of a national police service. Since the 
United States does not have a national police serv­
ice as such, its NCB has evolved a format of its 
own, reflecting American concepts. 

10 What INTERPOL is 



The U.S. participation 

The American NCB is a separate agency within the 
United States Department of Justice. At the same 
time, it is part of the worldwide law enforcement 
association formally named the International Crimi­
nal Police Organization (INTERPOL). For brevity, 
the ''INTERPOL'' element of the official name is fre­
quently used alone. 

The unit in Washington is officially named the 
United States National Central Bureau, also referred 
to as "INTERPOL-USNCB," often shortened to 
"USNCB." With all its international connections, it 
is still a completely integral part of the United 
States law enforcement system. . 

It is organized to reflect a multiagency coopera­
tion concept of enforcement. 

Legal jurisdiction for the USNCB resides with the 
Attorney General, who serves as Permanent Represent­
ative to INTERPOL, and with the Secretary of the 
Treasury as Alternate Representative to INTERPOL. 
They or their designees head the delegation to the 
General Assembly. 

Thirteen Federal agencies are represented in the op­
erating echelon; heads of those agencies or their 
deputies may serve as members of the delegation to 
the Assembly. 

The USNCB in operation 

The National Central Bureau operates under a Chief, 
a Deputy Chief for Investigations, and a Deputy 
Chief for Operations and Administration. 

For staffing, there is a complement of permanent em­
ployees furnished by the Department of Justice plus 
personnel on detail from Secret Service, Customs, 
the FBI, IRS, DEA, the Alcohol, Tobacco and Fire­
arms Bureau, Immigration and Naturalization Service, 
Postal Inspection, Office of the Comptroller, De­
partment of Agriculture Inspector General's Office, 
the Federal Law ~nforcement Training Center, and the 
Criminal Division of the Department of Justice. 

These cooperating agencies appoint senior investiga­
tive agents plus management and support personnel. 
The result is an organization that can provide ex­
pertise on where and how to obtain foreign assist­
ance for almost any investigative problem a local 
police officer or Federal a~ent is likely to have, 
from simple name checks or auto registration checks 
to full field investigations, from interviewing wit­
nesses to searches for evidence, from detention of 
fugitives to extraditions. 

In most instances, the police officer or Federal 
agent obtains his foreign assistance without leaving 
home and free of cost to his a~ency. 

This applies to both domestic and foreign police re­
quests for assistance. The USNCB makes the con­
tacts with police agencies here and abroad, handles 
interchange of followup m~ssages, retrieves infor­
mation from files, and transmits results back to 
the home office of the investigator who made the 
request. 

But sometimes a department or agency decides it has 
to send its own personnel to conduct an investi~a­
tion in foreign territory. INTERPOL assistance 
identifies the specific officers in the foreign 
country who can help and establishes the visiting 
officers' credentials. 

For example, in the Norma Wilson murder case in Los 
Angeles, the District Attorney found it necessary to 
conduct an investigation in 10 countries of Europe 
and North Africa. The USNCB arranged contacts for 
the California investigators with police authorities 
in each country, enabling them to question wit­
nesses, inspect documents, and otherwise probe for 
clues which provided evtdence resulting in a con­
viction. 

In the Rizzo organized crime case, the New York Dis­
trict Attorney found it was urgent to conduct sur­
veillance of the suspect durin~ a week-long trip to 
1\1unich, Germany--but the DA could spare only one 
young detective. The detective had no knowledge of 
the language nor of German law on wiretaps and 
bugging. The USNCB, on request, arranged for Ger­
man police cooperation. The '\1unich department as­
signed 16 detectives to assist the American, guided 
him through the legal requirements for wiretaps and 
bugs, furnished vehicles and surveillance teams, and 
provided translations of everythin~ going on. Ulti­
mately a very large criminal conspiracy went down. 

The core of the United States' INTERPOL participa­
tion is its own NCB's interrelated electronic and 
computerized communications systems, domestically 
across this country and externally around the world. 
Domestic law enforcement officers can contact the 
USNCB through the National Law Enforcement Tele­
communications System (NLETS), or by mail, tele­
phone, or facsimile. Foreign police contacts with 
the USNCB are made through the international 
INTERPOL radio system or by telex, cable, tele­
phone, or mail. 

The USNCB has a direct telecommunications link with 
INTERPOL headquarters in France; message transmis­
sion can be virtually instantaneous. 
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In processing cases, the USNCB has links to all maj­
or U.S. computerized criminal records systems .in­
cluding the Treasury Enforcement Communications 
System (TECS), the FBI's National Crime Information 
Center (NCIC), the Interstate Identification Index, 
the Department of Justice administrative communica­
tions system (JUST), the DEA's Narcotics and Dan­
gerous Drugs Information System (NADDIS), the State 
Departmei1t's Advanced Visa Lookout System (AVLOS), 
and the Master Index files (MI'RAC) of the Immigra­
tion and Naturalization Service. 

A photofacsimile installation enables the USNCB to 
send and receive high-resolution laser-beam ima~es 
of photographs, fingerprints, and documents. 

In recent years, the volume of activity at the 
INTERPOL bureau of the United States has shown a 
rising trend. By the mid-1980's, the total caseload 
reached a level of about 32,000. At that time, the 
NCB was closing some 8,000 to 9,000 cases a year 
but was receiving about 12,000 new investigative 
matters a year. About 5,000 of the pending cases 
each year are cortcerned with fugitives and other in­
ternational criminals for whom wanted notices have 
been posted. 

Also, in the mid-1980's, State and local police de­
partments across the country and the USNCB, in com­
municating with each other via NLETS teletype, were 
generating more than 18,000 messag'es a year, comin~ 
and going. Annual traffic with foreign INTERPOL 
bureaus mounted to 20,000 messages transmitted from 
the USNCB and about 14,000 messages from foreign 
NCBS. 

Most of the growth in volume has occurred in the re­
cent 10 years. To manage these 'Hmensions of cases 
and message traffic, to keep track of lIew and on­
going cases day by day, even hour by hour, the 
USNCB has been uograding its in-house IlIlTERPOL 
Case Tracking System (lCTS), the computerized index 
of persons, organizations, ard property relating to 
international crime cases. In addition to retrieval 
of information, the system is ultimately expected to 
have capabilities to automatically si~nal inter­
relationships in multifaceted criminal investiga-
tions. 

The changing face of American 
participation 
More significant than its increasing caseload is the 
changing nature of United States involvement in 
INTERPOL. 

The changes are, in part, a response to growing pub­
lic awareness of international crime and conspiracy 
and the power they have to damage the Nation's 
social and economic well-being. 

The changes also reflect a recognition by the law 
enforcement community of its previously unused capa­
bilities for stronger measures against crime throU!;;h 
INTERPOL. 
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Specifically, regarding such matters as internation-
al terrorism, criminal money laundering, and illicit 
drug traffic, INTERPOL has a potential through which 
the international law enforcement community can deal 
more aggressively with these offenses than it has in 
the past. 

The United States delegation to INTERPOL began a 
series of initiatives at the turn of the present 
decade encouraging the organization as a whole to­
wards increasingly forthright responses to those 
problems. 

The Americans, along with several other member coun­
tries, recognized that there was a gap between what 
was being done and what needed to be done; conse­
quently, the United States delegation began exerting 
a more determined influence in the management of the 
international organization itself. 

Preliminary to such moves, the USNCB established in 
its own offices an Antiterrorist Unit. Its mission 
was to take a fresh look at how INTERPOL's special 
capabilities in exchanging and coordinating criminal 
information--if applied to terrorists--could miti­
gate terrorist activity. 

Next, the USNCB established an Economic and Finan­
cial Crimes Unit to consider how investigations of 
financial crimes, fraud, and bank crimes could be 
coordinated to fight large multinational conspira-
cies for laundering criminal money. 

A third move was to set up a Fugitive Unit to see 
about jacking up this aspect of law enforcement, 
which had become notoriously lax. Expansion of the 
existing Drug Unit was also planned. 

Following these preliminaries, the United States 
delegates to INTERPOL initiated seminars, working 
parties, and committee meetings with INTERPOL repre­
sentatives of other countries at which tactics and 
strategies for intensifying INTERPr'L's involvement 
in these matters were considered. 

As a result, new and more al{~ressive policies are 
being adopted by the international organization it­
self, with the aim of setting up specialized units 
at INTERPOL's headquarters, the General Secretariat. 
A pattern for this had previously been developed in 
the highly successful Drug Subdivision, to which 20 
countries contribute the services of specialist na-
tive officers as headquarters staff. With intensi-
fied international police collaboration, this unit 
is handling nearly 30,000 illicit drug trafficking 
cases a year. 
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Following the pattern, special units are being fur­
ther developed at the General Secretariat for the 
Anti-Terrorist program, the Economic and Financial 
program focused on money laundering and electronic 
funds transfer fraud, the Stolen Art Works program, 
and the Counterfeit Financial Instruments program, 
with the aim of passing on to the international 
police community the sophi&ticated investigative 
techniques developed in the United States. 

Similarly, the U.S. delegation is looking toward the 
creation at INTERPOL headquarters of an internation­
al fugitive tracking unit, a unit to deal more ef­
fectively with crimes against property, and a unit 
concerned with the control of explosives and weapons 
trafficking. 

The decision of the United States to have its repre­
sentatives become more involved in the management of 
INTERPOL and to offer more leadership in the inter­
national law enforcement community represents a his­
toric change in A.merican policy, and it has been 
generally well received by the foreign membership. 
Reflecting their recognition anq approval of the 
American initiatives was the election of an American 
as President of INTERPOL for the first time in the 
organization's history. The General Assembly in 
1984 chose John R. Simpson, Director of the U.s. 
Secret Service. 
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Foreign countries' participation 

Police forces vary from country to country in size, 
structure, practices, and policies, and their 
INTERPOL participations do so, too. However, all 
member countries are uniformly required by 
INTERPOL rules to establish a national central 
bureau for carrying on INTERPOL functions, as well 
as to designate a nation's police authority that has 
responsibility for it. 

Each NCB is supposed to centralize and coordinate 
communications and documents relating to interna­
tional crimes and criminals, and to serve as con­
tinuous liaison with INTERPOL headquarters, with all 
other NCB's, and with all police services of its own 
country. 

The 150al of these NCB liaison relationships is speed 
and efficiency in cooperatively dealin~ with a law 
enforcement situation through direct contact and in­
formality. Some do the job better than others; not 
all police forces are equally experienced or 
equipped to those ends. Some are located in newly 
independent nations, some accommodate more slowly 
to the idea of cooperation or to other INTERPOL 
concepts, and some are less advanced in technology 
and investil5ative techniques. IN'TERPOL orovides 
opportunities for trainin!; and upgrading less 
favored police a!;encies through seminars and 
workshops. 

INTERPOL members also represent wide differences in 
cultural and political background as well as in so­
cial and economic national structures. Sometimes 
this makes for differences. in perception as to the 
seriousness of a given type of crime, as was exemp­
lified for years past re~ardinl5 the drug traffic, 
with the United States deeply concerned and other 
countries unconcerned or even aidin!; and abetting 
the traffickers. INTERPOL served as a forum in which 
the drug problem could be discussed and other coun­
tries brought closer to the United States' view-
point. Similarly, dramatic differences among 
INTERPOL members have manifested themselves re­
garding terrorism and money laundering; here, too, 
INTERPOL is serving as tlle forum in which such 
questions are discussed and differing interests 
accommodated. 

Aside from these differences, member nations also 
vary in the facilities and personnel they assign to 
their NCB's; this in turn influences the intensity 
of each one's participation. In some countries, the 
INTERPOL function is assigned to a police unit as an 
addition to its other duties. In other countries, a 
separate unit is created for the INTERPOL function. 

In England, for example, the NCB is situated in the 
London Metropolitan Police, with offices in New 
Scotland Yard. In Italy, the NCB is a component of 
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the Ministry of the Interior, Administration of Pub­
lic Security, with offices in a suburb of Rome. In 
Germany, the NCB is housed in a lar!;e national po­
lice administration complex outside the town of 
Wiesbaden, and recently a branch office was added in 
the capital city, Bonn. 

In some countries, INTERPOL is considered a special­
ist career service; in others it is staffed by tem­
porarily assigned police officers of an established 
law enforcement organization. 

An INTERPOL Case Investigator can sometimes 
astonish a law enforcement man in the field bV 
"delivering" foreign assistance from an overseas NCB 
with notable speed and completeness. In an illicit 
gun trafficking investigation in New York, the ATF 
agent, working undercover, met with a suspect who 
offered to sell a large number of advanced design 
submachineguns, and he arranged preliminaries of the 
deal on the spot by telephoning overseas. The A TF 
agent was only able to hear the telephone number 
called and the first name of the contact.. It was 
not much to go on, and the agent drew blank~ in all 
the law enforcement files in trying 1:> identify the 
dealer. He requested help at INTERPOL in Washington. 

The Case Investigator, after determining that the 
number was that of a telephone in Finland, put the 
inquiry to the NCB in Helsinki. 

Within 36 hours, NCB-Helsinki telexed a detailed 
dossier; it identified the individual referred to by 
first name in the conversation and the source of the 
guns, a manufacturinl5 company; and the bureau assem­
bled a back~ound report on each. The agent in New 
York was readily able to put his case to~ether 
through a "sting" operation. 

Sometimes, tim~ is of the essence, not speed, as in 
a case that lasted 16 years before It-iTERPOL could 
close the file. It began in Chicago, in December 
1967, when a physician, Dr. John M. Branion, shot 
and killed his wife. Detectives Mike Boyle and his 
partrl.ar, John Mannion, rapidly completed their in­
vestig9.tion and made the arrest in January 1968. 
The doctor was tried, convicted, and sentenced, but 
his appeals were not exhausted until June 19'1'1. 
Ordered to start serving his sentence, Dr. Branion 
fled the country, forfeiting bond. 

Chicago police requested an international fugitive 
warrant, but Boyle and Mannion lost track of the 
doctor. In January 1972, they learned through 
INTERPOL that he was in Tanzania and settinl5 up a 
medical practice there. Next, they heard their fu!;i­
tive was sighted in Ethiopia, a little later in Al-
geria, then in Brazil. The detectives, on a tip 
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that he'd gone to the Sudan, requested the USNCB to 
track him there; the Sudan NCB said he had been de­
ported to Uganda. 

The Case Investh:~ator at the USNCB then Ilsked the 
Uganda NCB to locate Dr. Branion, calling attention 
to the international wanted notice on him issued by 
INTERPOL. But there was a break in diplomatic rela­
tions between Uganda and the United States at this 
time, and the Uganda NCB did not respond until 1978. 

Through the French and Nigerian NCB's, they passed 
the information that they had located the fugitive. 
In 1979, after a change in Uganda's oolitical re-
gime, its NCB resumed handling the case and inquired 
of the USNCB whether the man was still wanted. The 
USNCB answered in the affirmative and, in 1981, 
Uganda police reported through the INTERPOL net­
work that they had him under surveillance, awaiting 
further instructions. Since there was no extradition 
treaty between Uganda and the United States, the 
USNCB asked that the fugitive be deported to the 
United States, which was arran~ed in 1983. 

The INTERPOL bureaus of seven foreign countries had 
participated in returning him to a Chicago jail 16 
years after the crime. 

VIeanwhile during this period, both detectives left 
the Chicago Police Department, Boyle to become a 
prosecutor, VIannion to become a judge. After a 
while, Boyle returned to the Police Department as a 
lieutenant, and he was on hand when Dr. Branion was 
escorted back to Chicago. 

ThUS, wih 136 member countries, each devising its 
own version of how the INTERPOL connection works, 
there are country-to-country variations in the serv­
ices rendered. The goals of speed and efficiency may 
not always be in evidence, but there is a form of 
mi tiga tion for the uncertain ties. 

Every year, at the General Assembly when representa­
tives from all member nations gather, there is an 
unlisted agenda item. The delegations have opportu­
nities to meet face to face with the people at the 
other ends of the telephone, telex, and cable lines 
with whom they conduct the affairs of the or~aniza­
tion. They spend a week renewing old acquaintances 
and making new ones as they discuss problems, ob­
stacles, and proposals relating to control of crimes 
and criminals. I\t these encountel's, each man takes 
the measure of his counterparts in other lands, 
testing and judging each other's professionalism, as 
a guide to trust and to expectations. 
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How it all began 

Since INTERPOL is a unique organization as well as 
the world's oldest international deliberative insti­
tution for intergovernmental cooperation, it seems 
useful to summarize its history--for perspectives on 
its role in world affairs and perhaps as an aid in 
assessing its future potential. 

Curious origins and history 

INTERPOL's origin is credited to Albert I, Prince of 
Monaco. In April 1914, he convoked an international 
conference on crime that was attended by high police 
officials, lawyers, and jurists from two dozen coun­
tries. The discussions focused on observations that 
criminals were easily able to move from one country 
to the next, thereby evading police who have no 
legal authority beyond their national frontiers. In 
fact, the then-new means of transportation--auto­
mobiles and railroad networks--were giving the 
crooks a big edge over the cops, and the conferees 
discussed proposals for a system of cooperation 
among national police forces that would counteract 
the criminals' advantage. 

Although the setting was picturesque, within sight 
of the Monte Carlo Casino, the Prince's meeting was 
notably well organized. Committee reports were ef­
ficiently presented, and principles for action were 
articulab~d; at the conclusion, the conferees agreed 
to meet again and establish an organization. 

T-Iowever, within months, World War I was underway, 
and the Prince's scheduled conference could not re­
convene. But the idea of an organization for police 
coopera tion remained alive, and after the war seemed 
more urgent than ever. The Austro-Hungarian Errpire 
had been dismembered, new states had been carved 
out of the old map of Europe, and political up­
heavals and economic stresses threateued chaos. 
Eurooe of the 1920's was a happy hunting ground for 
thiev"es, forgers, swindlers, and counterfeiters, who 
moved about easily from country to country. In 
1923, the Police Commissioner of Vienna, Dr. Johann 
Schober, took the initiative. 

He organized a conference of police officials from 
some 20 countries and proposed that they set up an 
organization then and there. They had the spadework 
of the Monaco conference to build upon, and they 
rapidly brought an organization into existence, 
calling it the International Criminal Police Commis­
sion. Schober was named president, a small head­
quarters was set up in Vienna with a rudimentary 
staff, and the annual General Assembly meetings were 
begun. 

Originally, attention was focused on systems by 
which police of one country could identify criminals 
from another country and ('n improving procedures for 
arresting international criminals for return to 
countries charging them with law breaking. To these 
procedural concerns the founders quickly added sub­
stantive crime matters and, very early on, the agen-
das of the General Assemblies show them working on 
efforts to control such international types of crime 
as illicit drug traffic, traffic in women for pros­
titution, art theft, financial crimes, and counter­
feiting. 

The involvement of INTERPOL with counterfeiting is 
of landmark si~ificance in two ways. It provided 
the fledgling organization formed by policemen with 
a fOl11 of official world recognition; and it was an 
opportunity to design, test, and prove a system for 
control of international crimes that mav ultimately 
have the widest applicatiop... 

In the aftermath of World War I many European gov­
ernments, struggling with complex economic problems, 
turned on their printing presses to mitigate those 
problems with banknotes. It also became open season 
for free-lance producers of the currencies of all 
nations. There was so much of all kinds that it was 
becoming difficult to tell the difference between 
good and bad banknotes. 

Fearing inundation by a rising tide of bogus cash, a 
number of governments took the matter before the 
newly formed League of Ne.tions which, after deliber­
ation, came up with what can be referred to as the 
1929 Geneva Convention on Suppression of Counterfeit 
Currency. It ~rovided for three basics: (1) Everv 
country should have laws on its books declaring cur­
rency counterfeiting to be a punishable crimej (2) 
Every country would treat counterfeiting as a crime 
regardless of which nation's money was the of­
fender's target; (3) Police work of all nations 
would be centralized and coordinated by the interna­
tional police group that we now call INTERPOL. 

The League of Nations has since dissolved, but the 
Convention is very much alive. All countries of the 
world participate in INTERPOL's administration of 
it, whether or not they are signatories of the con­
vention and whether or not they are members of 
INTERPOL. Counterfeiting has not been eliminated 
from the world. nor does anyone expect it ever will 
be, especially 'with the advances in printing tech­
nology--but under INTERPOL's handling of the Conven­
tion and multinational cooperation, counterfeiting 
as a world phenomenon has been contained to manage­
able dimensions, and no nation feels threatened. 

During the 1930's, the roster of INTERPOL's crime 
subjects and its membership grew. A secretariat was 
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set up in 1930; in 1935 it opened the INTERPOL in­
ternational radio network. In 1938, the United 
States joined. 

It so happened that the United States joined just in 
time to witness the disaster that overtook the or­
ganization. In 1939, Nazi Germany invaded Austria 
and made it into a province of the Greater Reich. 
Nazi functionaries seized control of the Vienna 
headquarters of the International Criminal Police 
Commission and later transferred, it to Berlin. 

The United States immediately suspended its connec­
tion, as did all the other members except those 
where the Nazis had seized power. In effect, the 
original organization became defunct until World War 
II was 'over. 

At that time, former police leaders who had survived 
the war assembled a conference in Brussels to re­
store the organization, and in 1946 it resumed 
under a revised constitution and organizational 
structure. These were further revised in 1956 bet­
ter to accommodate the r;rowing membership and the 
expansion of world crime problems. In that year 57 
nations were members; by 1984 there were 136 mem­
bers. 

The restored organization established its head­
quarters in Paris, first in space donated by the 
French police, later in a specially designed and 
constructed edifice (which it has since outgrown) 
in the suburb of St.-Cloud. Meanwhile, the ''flavor'' 
of the organization changed--from central European, 
which it had been at the start, to more sophisti­
cated West European, when France and Paris became 
the ''home office." 

But world events were exerting pressure in this as­
pect of the organization. With the post-World War II 
proliferation of new nations outside of Europe and 
the concurrent membership growth in Africa, Asia, 
the Middle East, the Pacific, and the Caribbean, 
criticism began to be heard that the organization 
was "too European" or even "too French" in its out­
look, headquarters, and top management. A process of 
"internationalization" was called for. 

One of the first steps in that direction was to hold 
the INTERPOL General Assembly in Washington, D.C., 
in 1960, the first time this annual meeting had been 
convened outside of Europe. That seemed to break the 
geographical barrier--during the next ten years, 
five meetings were held in non-European countries. 
At about the same time, by formal resolutions and by 
modifications of the constitution, INTERPOL began 
arranging for all offices, committees, and staff 
positions to be spread out among professionals na­
tive to countries in all parts of the globe. 

The posture of the so-called Eastern Block nations 
has shown interesting development. During the post­
World War II years they stood outside of INTERPOL, 
except for Yur;oslavia, but now Romania and Hungary 
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have joined. The Peoples Republic of China joined 
in 1984. 

Most political, racial and religious identities are 
to '.,e found among the nations holding INTERPOL 
membershi9, and its constitution specifically pro­
hibits "any intervention or activity of a political, 
military, religious, or racial character." The in­
tent is exclusive concern with "common law" type 
crimes, and then only if there is something interna­
tional about them. If a bank is held up and the 
robbers flee to another country, that could obvi-
ously be cnsider-ed an INTERPOL matter--but what if 
the robbers claim to be a revolutionary organization 
financing their political aspirations? 

Some criminal events are fraught with hellvy politi­
cal considerations and wide public agitation. What 
came to be called "international tel'rorism" is not 
the only type but has become the most notorious. 
Terrorism itself is not new, but since the 1960's it 
has become increasingly pervasive and outrageous, 
with widespread endangerment to the public and to 
public order. 

Perpetrators in all nations, whether engaged in sky­
jacking aircraft, bombings, assassinations, extor­
tion, or kidnapping, usually allege political mo­
tives. As straight crimes, they would fall within 
INTERPOL's purview, but what if some members give 
credence to the "political motive" assertions? To 
avoid splitting, the organization moved with 
caution. 

Actually, INTERPOL had been active against ter­
rorism long before it was ''big news." Starting in 
1951 and coming forward to the late 1970's, an 
INTERPOL series of resolutions positioned the 
organization for varying degrees of cooperation in 
efforts against terrorists, but when measured 
against the growth in international terrorists' 
ferocity, that effort was not enough. 

In the 1980's, INTERPOL reexamined the issues that 
had induced its caution and adopted a set of rules 
and procedures by which law enforcement officials in 
any country could respect legitimate political dis­
sidence and activity, but at the same time take 
legal action against the,se committing murders or 
other offenses that had no direct connection with 
the political life of the offenders' country or the 
political cause for which they fought. In other 
words, violence endangering the general public and 
harming innocent bystanders, or to publicize a 
cause, or to obtain the release of accomplices from 
foreign prisons would no longer be exempt from law 
enforcement and criminal justice under INTERPOL's 
constitutional prohibition. The NCB's of all nations 
are authorized to exchange information about terror­
ists and take joint action against them insofar as 
their bp.havior is criminal. 

This latest action seemed to close a gap in 
INTERPOL's policy and operations. The United States 
delegation to INTERPOL was particularly active in 



analyzing the previous restrictions the or£Sanization 
had placed upon itself and in demonstrating to t.he 
membership that they could and should adopt a more 
aggressive posture in the world struggle against 
terrorism. The initiatives taken on this subject are 
part of the change in the nature of the United 
States' involvement in INTERPOL that was mentioned 
previously. 

U.S. perceptions of international crime 
and law enforcement 

United States membership in INTERPOL was author­
ized by an Act of Congress in 1938 (22 U.S.C.263a) 
and mandated to the U.S. Attorney General who, in 
turn, desir;nated J. Edgar qoover, Director of 
the FBI, as United States representative to the 
org-aniza tion. 

In the 30 years that followed, the U.S. relationship 
with INTERPOL was a curious exercise in futility al­
ternating with make:..cJo, The "off-ar;ain-on-ar;ain" 
policies largely explain why the Nation's law en­
forcement community has been uninformed about the 
organiza tion. 

The United States was almost totally absent from the 
scene during INTERPOL's early formative years. The 
New York City Police Commissioner, Richard E. 
Enright, attended the 1923 founding conference in 
Vienna, but without authority to commit his country 
to anything; and he invited Schober, the first 
President of INTERPOL, to visit him with a view to 
meeting people and stirring up interest. Nothing 
resulted. 

Actually, Schober and his colleagues were very ear;er 
to have the United States as a member, but were 
frustrated because no one in America seemed to be a 
recognized leader or spokesman for law enforcement 
interests of the Nation. 

Suddenly in the early 1930's, it seemed to them 
that the r;ap was filled: J. Eogar Hoover and the 
FBI had captured the public's imagination, and 
Hoover was being hailed as America's ''Number One 
Lawman" in the media. Schober and his colleagues 
began to solicit his interest. Evidently they be­
lieved that because of his renown, "fioover's associa­
tion with their organization would add to its pres­
tige and draw other countries to membership. 

"fioover acquiesced, and with his popularity in the 
Congress a bill was drawn up and passed. But before 
much could be done, the l\l"azi German takeover oc­
curred, and Hoover ordered all connections aborted. 
When the organization was reassembled in 1946, the 
United States resumed the membership which had re­
mained authorized by law. Hoover was elected a vice 
president and namer:l a member of the edit,..,rial board 
of the organization's monthly magazine. 

As the revived OI'ganization got underway, however, 
relations between its leaders and "fioover became 
cloudy, then stormy, with the causes of disappoint­
ment somewhat complex. Hoover resigned in 1950. The 
position of U.s. representative was so much identi­
fied with him that no thought was given to a succes­
sor or to continuing the membership actively. 

But in the enforcement responsibilities of such 
agencies as Secret Service on counterfeiting, Cus­
toms on smuggling, and Narcotics on illicit drug 
trafficking, contacts with foreign counterparts were 
seriously important, so the Treasury Department 
allowed agents of those bureaus to continue an 
informal INTERPOL "connection" and the bureaus to 
contribute toward the organization's expenses. In 
1958, Treasury "came out of the closet"; the law was 
amended authorizing the Attorney General to desig­
nate another department as U.S. representative to 
INTERPOL and he designated Treasury. 

Not much changed. U.s. participation in INTERPOL 
was mainly whatever initiatives individual ar;ents 
undertook in foreign countries. The National Central 
Bureau concept, which other countries were develop­
in'5, was unattended to in "'Washington. The NCB COITI­
prised only one administrative official, who had 
other duties as well. ~equests from fOl'eir;n police 
for assistance took months to answer, anr.l hardly 
anyone in American law enforcement even thought of 
requesting assistance through that channel. At the 
General Assemblies, thEl American delegation wns seen 
but seldom heard from. This quiescence continued 
through 1968. 

Thus for the 30 years of its membership, INTERPOL 
meant very little to the United States law enforce­
ment community and was virtually unknown. 

Then something startlinr; happened in 1968. At the 
General Assembly that year in Teheran, the Shah's 
spokesman announced that Iran was going to end its 
l3-year prohibition on opium production. That meant 
the world supply of the raw material for heroin was 
about to be augmented by thousands of tons and, in 
time, the competition for markets, along with other 
factors, thoroughly destabilized the illicit traffic 
patterns. 

About the same time, the seriousness of the narcot­
ics traffic burst upon American public awareness. 
The Administration declared a high priority for com­
bating it. Among other steps, some attention was 
directed toward INTERPOL and relations with it were 
ordered to be strengthened. An actual NCB was acti­
vated in Washington, and the bureau's mandate was 
extended to all forms of international crime. Since 
1968, the post of chief has been filled by a succes-
s ion of Secret Service Agents and by a Drug Enforce­
ment Agent from 1979 to 1981. 

By 1970, the USNCB, with a staff of two, was hand­
ling some 300 cases a year; by 1979, a staff of 
seven was handling several thousand cases annually. 
By then, international terrorism and criminal money 
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laundering had joined drugs in public concern as 
problems of frightful proportions. 

MeanwhHe, a bureaucratic-type problem at INTEllPOL 
had to be resolved. In the mid-1970's, the Attorney 
General and Department of Justice, after decades of 
ignoring their legislative mandate for INTERPOL, 
decided they wanted to take it back. The Treasury 
Department, having been in charge for two decades 
and having built it, up to a point, as a going con­
cern, claimed a de facto right to hold on and 
fiercely resisted a takeover. 

In 1977, the contest was resolved by a somewhat un­
usual agreement establishing dual authority for ad­
ministering the USNCB and conducting the reoresenta­
tion to INTERPOL, as described previously in the 
section ''The U.S. Participation." It was formalized 
in a Memorandum of Understanding between the De­
partments of Justice and Treasury under which the 
USNCB's management positions of Chief and Deputy 
Chief for Investigations are filled on a rotational 
basis by senior career professional law enforcement 
employees from each department, and the Deputy Chief 
for Operations and Administration is a career De­
partment of Justice employee to assure continuity. 

This cleared the way for a fresh look at the growing 
demands for assistance on international criminal 
cases by both foreign and domestic police forces. 

Th,e newly designated management of the USNCB pro­
grammed the expansion that !)rought Federal agencies 
with international enforcement interest into direct 
INTERPOL participation. In 1979, there had been only 
2 such agencies; but bV 1984 there were 13 partici­
pating. During that period, staff had expanded from 
7 to 60 persons. 

An even more significant process began in 1979 when 
USNCB management began to take a critical look at 
the INTERPOL organization as a whole to evalu.ate 
its role in relation to American concerns over the 
on-going growth of drug trafficking, illicit fire-
arms, international terrorism, financial and econom­
ic offenses, money laundering, and other forms of 
multinational-based crime. 

Conclusions from this assessment were that 
INTERPOL was not fulfilling its potential, that 
serious goaps in performance existed, and that ag­
gressive leadership at the organization's world 
headquarters was needed. Specifically, the Ameri­
cans felt that the posts of President, Secretary 
General, and seats on the Executive Committee should 
be occupied by oersons who would take an aggressive 
stance in their conduct of the orgoanization's 
affairs. 

To turn this situation around, the USNCB worked with 
like-minded foreign members in the years that fol­
lowed to bring about the election of progressive 
law-enforcement professionals. 
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In effect, the United States experienced a complete 
reversal in policy regarding international law en­
forcement cooperation, from almost complete indif­
ference to complete commitment. Historically, until 
after World War II the field was neglected, climax-

va 

ing with a firm rejection in 1950 after FBI Director 
Hoover had sampled the experience. There followed a 
period of "side door" relationships as Treasury De­
partment agents formed one-on-one contacts with for­
eign police officers. Then, in 1968, the idea of 
systematic multinational cooperation took root with 
the establishment of a small National Central Bureau 
in Washington, until finally in the 1980's the 
INTERPOL system is gaining widespread endorsement. 

The American law enforcement community appears to 
perceive INTERPOL as an effective channel fo,' access 
to international enforcement authorities, each help-
ing the other fulfill its enforcement missions. 

With the election of an American as president of 
INTERPOL in 1984 •.. 

With the emergence of a concept that this post 
should be not ceremonial but executive-management­
leadership in character •.• 

With the apparent concurrence of a majority of the 
member nations that the or~anization can and should 
involve itself more aggressively in at least the 
major forms of world criminality, whether terrorism 
or drug traffic or illicit explosives and firearms 
commerce, and certainly in the undorground disposi­
tions of criminal income and assets . • • 

There is a strong possibility that the international 
law enforcement community is shaping a new era for 
itself in world affairs. 



For Reference 

How to cmJ'tact 
The USNCB of [NTERPOL is open to receive inquiries 
and other mese,ages 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 52 
weeks a year, subject to the following: 

Mailing address for regular and express mail: 

INTERPOL 
United States National Central Bureau 
U.S. Department of Justice 
Shoreham Building, Suite 800 
Washington, DC 20530 

NLETS: DC I N1'ER0 0 
Facsimile: 202-272-8147, ITT compatibility groups 1, 

2, and 3 
TWX: 710-822-1907 
Telephone: 202-272-8383 
Photofax: 202-272-8148. System is Amecon by Litton. 

Normal working hours are 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. Eastern 
time Monday through Friday. Duty Officers provide 
weekend and 24-hour coverage. 

User's requirements 

All requests for assistance and inquiries must com­
ply with Federal statutes and regulations, Depart­
ment of Justice policy, and international standards 
on exchange of information and investigations. 

Where compliance is not self-evident, the request 
may be questioned either by the US NCB or by the 
foreign bureau where assistance is sought. 

Requests should be in writing, on an official let­
terhead, or by "hard copy" if a telecommunications 
system is used. 

The originator of the request should identify him­
self and his agency, should specify the criminal 
activity under investigation, and the relationshiD 
of persons inquired about to that investigation. 

The USNCB will decline to handle requests or inquir­
ies involving political, military, religious, or 
racial matters. 

Types of investigative assistance 
Name checks 
Criminal histories 
License checks 
Fingerprint checks 
Photograph, physical description checks 
Fugitive searches 
Witness location and interview 

Weapons traces 
Modus operandi information 
Extradition, depoi."tation proceedings 
Stolen property (selected types) identification, 

recovery 
Information on missing, ill, or deceased persons 
Wanted notices 
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List of members 
Algeria 
Angola 
Argentina 
Australia 
Austria 
Bahamas 
Bahrain 
Bangladesh 
Barbados 
Belgium 
Benin 
Bolivia 
Botswana 
Brunei 
Burkina Faso 
Burma 
Burundi 
Cameroon 
Canada 
Central African Republic 
Chad 
Chile 
China 
Colombia 
Congo 
Costa Rica 
Cuba* 
Cyprus 
Denmark 
Djibouti 
Dominica 
Dominican Republic 
Ecuador 
Egypt 
Equatorial Guinea 
Ethiopia 
Fiji 
Finland 
France 
Gabon 
Germany (Federal ltepublic of) 
Ghana 
Greece 
Guatemala 
Guinea* 
Guyana 
Haiti 
Honduras 
Hungary 
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Iceland 
India 
Indonesia 
Iran 
Iraq 
Ireland 
Israel 
Italy 
1vory Coast 
Jamaica 
Japan 
Jordan 
Kampuchea* 
T{enya 
Korea (Reoublic of) 
Kuwait 
Laos * 
Lebanon 
Lesotho 
Liberia 
Libya 
Liechtenstein 
Luxembourg 
Maoagascar 
Malawi . 
'Vl:alaysia 
Maldives 
Mali 
'Vl:alta 
Mauritania 
Mauritius 
Mexico 
'Vl:onaco 
Morocco 
Nauru 
Nepal 
Netherlands 
Netherlands Antilles 
New Zealand 
NicaraP,'Ua 
Niger 
Nigeria 
Norway 
Oman 
Pakistan 
Panama 
Papua New Guinea 
Para~av 
Peru 

Philippines 
Portugal 
Qatar 
Romania 
Rwanda 
Saint Lucia 
Saudi Arabia 
Senegal 
Seychelles 
Sierra Leone 
Singapore 
Somalia 
Spain 
Sri Lanka 
Sudan 
Suriname 
Swaziland 
Sweden 
Switzerland 
Syria 
Tanzania 
Thailand 
Togo 
Tonga 
Trinidad and Tobago 
Tunisia 
Turkey 
Uganda 
United Arab Emirates 
United Kingdom 
United States 
Uruguay 
Venezuela 
Yemen (Arab Republic of 
Yugoslavia 
Zaire 
Zambia 
Zimbabwe 

United Kingdom NCB 
Subbureaus: 
Bermuda 
Cayman Islands 
Gibraltar 
Hong T{ong 

*Countries that have ceased 
to be functioning members. 
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